

Select Board's Meeting Town of Bowdoin, Maine 08/08/2022

A true record is recorded:

Present were: Marc Bernier Brad Totten Deborah Marquis

6:30 PM: Pledge of Allegiance

Administrative

Reviewed and signed Minutes for 08/01/2022. Motion to accept the minutes by Marc Bernier, second by Deborah Marquis, all in favor

Other Business:

- Jr. Card was in and asked that a letter be sent to the homeowner on West Rd just after the Wood School House rd. on the right, that he needs a culvert put in BY THE ROAD COMMISSIONER.
- The Selectboard acknowledged receiving e-mails from citizens on the Wagg Rd about ATV traffic.
- Clyde was in to explain the Act to Stabilize property taxes. It could to be an administrative nightmare.
- Three citizens were present to express their dislike of ATV traffic on the Wagg Rd and wanted to know what the Board was going to do about the issue. The Board explained there is nothing that can be done by the Town to allow more that 1500' of travel on a Town maintained road. It was explained that the ATV group that came in last week were told that it would take a petition by the group to bring it before the Town for a vote at a Town Meeting. The citizens did state that the ATV club had taken down the ATV signs on the Wagg rd.
- Abatements were signed
- Helen Watts was in to question what was happening with the LD2003 bill that was passed into legislation. The Board stated that Dennis Douglass would be checking with MMA for their opinion.

- Guy Lebida, Bryan Roy and Ms. Kladhkova were in to further discuss the grim outlook for people to provide oil, food and pay their taxes. The Town can only follow the laws.
- Deborah will call Lance about moving the handicap ramp to the other side of the Town office because the construction on the Town office should be starting in 2 weeks.

Adjournment at 8:02pm. Marc Bernier made a motion, Deborah Marquis seconded, all in favor.

Respectfully Submitted by Melanie R. Page